
NOTICE TO COUNSEL REGARDING CLOSURE DURING POPE’S VISIT 
 
The Clerk’s Office will close Thursday, September 24 and will reopen on Tuesday, 
September 29, 2015.  PACER and CM/ECF will be available for electronic filings.  
The Help Desk phone and email accounts for CM/ECF will NOT be staffed.  No 
administrative stays will be issued in immigration cases from September 24 until 
September 28.   
 
Deadlines will be automatically extended as follows: 

Case opening documents (e.g. petition for review of an agency case, Virgin 
Islands certiorari petitions) due on September 24, 25, or 28 will be timely if 
received by September 29. 
 
Documents and forms to be filed within a case that are due on  
September 24 will be due on Wednesday, September 30. 
September 25, will be due on Thursday, October 1.   
September 28, will be due on Friday, October 2.   

 
Instructions for contacting the duty attorney for filing emergency motions, 
including for stays in immigration cases, from September 24 through September 28 
will be posted at a later date.   


